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So many times you will have heard on TV and radio 
programmes “three million British jobs depend on 
our membership of the EU”

It is tempting to say it’s a lie, which of course 
it is.

But a more accurate description of this statement 
would be to call it a Myth. The Oxford dictionary 
defines a myth as:

“A widely held but false belief or idea”

If you have found yourself hearing this three 
million jobs myth and being concerned by it, or 
if on some level it causes you to be afraid or 
worried then what I am about to show you should 
remove any concerns you have about jobs and leav-
ing the EU.

First we need to look at where this myth came 
from and who began the myth.

In 1999 an organisation called; the National In-
stitute of Economic and Social Research wrote a 
report on the costs and benefits of EU membership. 
This is what the report said.

Slide or Handout of below:
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DO NOT READ AS PART OF SPEECH

Detailed estimates from input-output tables  
suggests that up to 3.2 million UK jobs are now 
associated directly with exports of goods and 
services to the EU countries. 

This has given rise to popular concern that some 
of these jobs might be at risk if Britain were to 
leave the Union. 

Opponents of membership on the other hand argue 
that many of the benefits flowing from the  
increasingly integrated European Economic Area 
might still be available even if the UK were to 
withdraw, particularly since the Uruguay Round 
Agreement [under World Trade Organization  
auspice] has imposed significant limits on the 
trade barriers that the EU can place on  
non-members. 

In conjunction with the potential gains from 
withdrawing from the common Agricultural Policy 
and no longer paying net fiscal contributions to 
the EU, there is a case that withdrawal from the 
EU might actually offer net economic benefits.

I will draw your attention to the key words here:
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Estimates - 3.2 million UK jobs - might - be at 
risk - Britain - Leave EU

I should also point out the final part which you 
no doubt have never heard before:

There is a case that withdrawal from the EU might 
actually offer net economic benefits.
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Also in 1999 the pro-European parties  
Conservative, Labour and Liberals, formed a cross 
party group called The Britain in Europe Campaign 
Group. The main names associated with the group 
are; Tony Blair, Gordon Brown, Kenneth Clarke, 
the late Charles Kennedy and Michael Heseltine. 
It is this group that is often cited as being the 
main culprits in the distortion of the National 
Institute report.

As this distortion grew and was constantly used 
by politicians to scare the British people the 
then Director of the Institute Martin Weale was 
so angry at the twisting of the words that he  
described any use of the figures to scare the  
public as “pure Goebbels”
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Joseph Goebbels was of course the Nazi Minister 
of Public Enlightenment and Propaganda. 1933-1945
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Using Joseph Goebbels as an example, is an  
indication of how strongly Martin Weale felt 
about the establishment twisting the facts.

The person who has used this myth the most in  
recent times is the ex-deputy Prime Minister Nick 
Clegg.

That feels so good I’m going to say it again  
EX- deputy Prime Minister Nick Clegg.

Both Nick Clegg and many more mainstream  
politicians will shout this myth loudly and often 
as we run up to the referendum.

It is a fact that if you tell an untruth often 
enough the people will eventually believe it. 

Will you?

The questions I would ask are, can you see how 
the myth came about? 

Can you see how you have been played? 

And how many times will you need to hear this 
myth pedalled again before it begins to change 
your mind once more?
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Before we look at the present and future jobs 
situation let’s take a moment to reflect on what 
the EU has done for British jobs since our entry 
to the common market in 1973. 
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(Figure 1)

In 1973 when Britain joined the Common Market 
which has now revealed itself as a Political  
Union, employment was just under 25 million.  

Five years later employment was slightly lower; 
ten years later employment was under 24 million; 
a loss of 1 million jobs in ten years.

Question: When were the alleged employment  
benefits meant to happen?

In fact there were no positive employment effects 
at all, only negative effects because of extra 
regulations and costs associated with EU  
membership.

Figure/slide 1 shows employment up by the 1980s 
and 1990s while we were members of the EU, but 
this was due entirely to women entering the  
workforce as a result of better domestic  
appliances and the contraceptive pill giving 
greater freedom to women. 

The increase in women’s employment had nothing to 
do with the EU. It was driven by wider social and 
economic trends and a relatively healthy economy.
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So what about the Men?

(Figure 2)

This graph shows British Male employment since 
our joining the EU. It clearly shows that for the 
UK born male there has been no jobs bonanza in 
fact there are no more jobs now than there were 
40 years ago when we entered the EU.
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So if the EU is so good at creating jobs, where 
are these jobs and who is doing them?

(Figure 3)

Figure three answers that question. As well as 
jobs for women, foreign born employment has 
surged.

Between 1997 to the end of 2011 UK born employ-
ment increased by ¾ million mainly women. 

During the same period foreign born employment 
grew by almost 2 ¼ million, more than twice as 
much. 

This influx in foreign born workers is a direct 
result of the open borders policy of the EU and 
is a major factor in the low wages that many UK 
workers are now subject to.
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This graph makes two points one that the EU does 
nothing to create jobs for UK nationals. 

And two, the jobs of Europeans are more dependent 
on the UK remaining under the control of Brussels 
than the government would have you believe.
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Where are the jobs for UK nationals to be found 
in the future?

Figure 4

There are 195 countries in the world and only 28 
feel the need to give up their sovereign rights 
and be governed by a foreign power. 

They collectively are called the EU and you are 
an EU citizen whether you asked for it or not. 

Take away 28 from 195 and you get 167.

That’s 167 countries that could trade with the EU 
without being governed politically by the EU and 
we could be the 168th.
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The world trade organisation or WTO has set very 
clear limits on trade tariffs that the EU can im-
pose on countries outside the EU, so we would 
have just as much access as before but we would 
have the freedom to trade as we wish with the 
other 167 countries too, something we can’t do 
now as the EU controls our ability to negotiate 
with the rest of the world.

To sum up:

The EU has done nothing to increase employment 
for the indigenous UK population.

The EU has flooded the low paid labour market and 
taken the jobs of UK nationals.

More EU jobs rely on continued trade with the UK 
than the other way round.

The only jobs that will be lost when we leave the 
EU are the 75 British MEPs and their staff.

ENDS
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